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The Western Region
NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment
westernregion@planning.nsw.gov.au

Attention Jenna McNabb
Dear Jenna McNabb

Central Darling Shire Council is writing to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment to
submit for finalisation the planning proposal to amend the Central Darling Local Environmental Plan
2012 to reclassify land at Bonney Street Wilcannia from community land to operational land.

The required community public hearing/meeting, and the exhibition for comment; for the planning
proposal to amend the Central Darling Local Environmental Plan 2012 to reclassify land at Bonney
Street Wilcannia from community land to operational land has been completed.

Council resolved at the Council Ordinary Meeting on 15 December 2020 to receive and note the
submissions from the public hearing/ meeting on 1 December 2020, and the submissions received
from the public exhibition. The Council noted that the submissions did not support the planning
proposal to reclassify land at Lots 2, 3 and 4 DP 1201089, and Lot 111 DP 1201028, Bonney Street
Wilcannia. However, Council supports the reclassification of the land planning proposal due to the
long- term health and community benefits to the Wilcannia community.

Council resolved to support the reclassification of the land at Lots 2, 3 and 4 DP 1201089, and Lot
111 DP 1201028, Bonney Street Wilcannia, and the submission of the Planning Proposal, the
Submission Summary Report and Councils Resolution to the Department of Planning, Industry and
Environment to finalise the Planning Proposal.

If you require further information on the planning proposal please contact Glenda Dunn at
dunng@centraldarling.nsw.gov.au or by telephone on 0408 154 153.

Yours sincerely

Greg Hill %/%

General Manager



